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Shorewood Foundation Meeting Minutes

Tuesday, July 10, 2012
4:30 p.m. – Village Hall Committee Room

In attendance:  Abe Goldberg, Michelle Boehm, Mary Ellen DeHaven, Alicia Domack,  Joel Dresang,  Catherine Flaherty, Jane Frederick,  Scott Jonas, Nancy Lizdas, Michael McCauley, Melissa Nelsen, Priscilla Pardini and Stephanie Rapkin. 

Excused Absence:  Kristin Fraser
Also in attendance:  Adam McCoy, ShorewoodPatch.com
1. Call to Order. The meeting was called to order by President Goldberg at 4:35 P.M.

2. Approval of Minutes.  Motion made by Director Frederick, seconded by Director to approve the May 8 meeting minutes as presented.  Director Dresang noted two corrections to the minutes.  Minutes approved unanimously with corrections.
3. FAB Activity Update.  A copy of the FAB Agreement with the Village of Shorewood regarding Atwater Beach was distributed.  Also, a summary of FAB activity was prepared and distributed.  The summary helped to clarify the funds granted to FAB from the Shorewood Foundation and the “pass through” funds generated by FAB fundraisers and the respective allocations of these funds.
4. Treasurer’s Report.  See attached Treasurer’s Report dated June 30, 2012.    The adjusted format allows for an easier determination of available funds and separates the Benjamin Fund activities completely.

Also Form 990 extension is due next month.
5. Standing Committee Reports

a. Audit/Finance Committee Report

i. Fund Raising 

1. Info regarding the fee that is deducted from all on-line payments was added to the Shorewood Foundation website for clarity.

2. Discussion regarding an endowment program for the Foundation.  Former director Vida Langenkamp has volunteered her home for meeting with potential donors.  This is something similar to estate planning.  Doris Heiser and Jean Gurney were also mentioned as individuals who could help with this endeavor, i.e. helping to set the framework for running an endowment

3. Looking at “out of the box” fundraising projects, Director Rapkin suggested partnering with Sendik’s/City Market, etc. to delivery breakfasts on holidays, i.e. Mother’s Day, Father’s Day, Christmas Eve, Thanksgiving morning, etc.

4. Some of these endeavors might be better served/planned in conjunction with the Development or Public Relations Committees.

b. Grants Committee Report

i. Recap the FAB grant recommendation and approval that was done via email and other grant requests.

When we met as a grants committee on May 2nd, we were operating with the thought that we had in the $40,000-$45,000 range that was available for grants.  We now know that the available funds are $38,813.96.  These numbers are not too disparate.

As for the grant request from the Friends of Atwater Beach, which was originally for the structures and the slide, requesting $50,000, Alicia Urban happened to be at City Market the morning of our Grants Committee meeting on May 2nd, and advised that the slide was not going to happen anymore, and that the amount needed at that time to complete the playground project was under $25,000.  I have been waiting for more updated numbers from FAB, and they are in need of $21,280 to complete the playground project.  They cannot finish ordering the equipment and taking delivery of it until the SF Board acts, and the deadline has been extended by the maker, awaiting our decision.  The Grants Committee recommends to the SF board that it grant "$21,280 to complete the playground project.”  Motion made by Director Flaherty and seconded by Director Frederick.  Motion approved.

As for the Lake Bluff PTO request for $3,200 for the upgraded sound system, the Grants Committee recommends to the SF board that it grant $3,200 for this request.  Motion made by Director Flaherty and seconded by Director Frederick.  Motion approved.

As for the $1,600 requested from the Shorewood Police Department for the 4 crosswalk LED warning systems, the Grants Committee recommends to the SF board that it grant $1,600 for this grant request.  Motion made by Director Flaherty and seconded by Director Frederick.  Motion approved. 

ii. FAB grant for $3,185 “Approved” for Life Guard Chairs no longer needed.  What happens now?

Director Flaherty moved to approve the removal of the $3,185 from Friends of Atwater Beach and add it back to the Shorewood Foundation’s general fund account subject to confirmation prior to the September 11 meeting.  Director Flaherty to identify whether FAB needs the funds by the end of August 2012. Motion seconded by Director Frederick and unanimously approved.

c. Special Events Committee Report

i. Update on plans for SF Annual Dinner scheduled for Saturday, November 3

Director McCauley asked that all directors send “Save the Date” information to anyone they know encouraging individuals to attend.  He has already sent out approximately 300.  He would like directors to be table captains and recruit others.  Solicit attendees from other organizations, i.e. Shorewood Men’s Club, Woman’s Club, Historical Society and BID members.

Get the information on the Foundation website.  Check with BID to see if it can be included in BID newsletter and website. (Paula Wheeler).  Check with Village to include in Village Manager’s memo.

Director Fraser has agreed to keep track of names and payments.  

Director Domack will work with the caterers for menu and table setup.  

Director Rapkin will coordinate the silent auction.  Some immediate ideas:  directors can bring items for the auction; obtain list of Shorewood merchants and solicit items, etc.

Director Nelsen will coordinate the wine pull.

d. Public Relations/Development – See attached handout dated July 2012.  The committee has been active and wishes to thank directors for stepping up to help support various venues to showcase the Foundation’s work.
e. Public Art Committee Report – Director Flaherty reported that the Public Art event is receiving very positive feedback. Businesses report increased traffic at their stores.  Remember the auction is Sunday, September 16, 4 – 6 p.m. at Hubbard Park Lodge.  Admission is $10.  Also look for Barb (and a Foundation member) on an upcoming segment of The Morning Blend.
6. Nominating, Bylaws and Recruitment Committee Report 
i. Help Wanted – Open Director position.  If you know of a Shorewood resident who  might be interested in serving on the Foundation board, please provide them with an application and have them submit to President Goldberg.
7. Old Business

a. No old business to discuss.
8. New Business – 
a. July 4th Fireworks Canceled

i. Discuss options, alternate dates/events, etc. 

See attached document dated July 10, 2012, Subject – Fireworks canceled.  After discussion of the four (4) options outlined on the report Director Lizdas moved, seconded by Director Dresang to recommend to the Village Board that fireworks be held on the Saturday before Labor Day (September 1, 2012).  Motion unanimously approved.
9. Next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, September 11, 2012.
10. Motion made by Director Benway, seconded by Director Langenkamp to adjourn the meeting at 5:45 pm
Respectfully submitted,

/diane dewindt-hall
Diane DeWindt-Hall

Recording Secretary
